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By this testimony, I strongly oppose SB 210. Changing the standard method for 

conducting an election to in-person voting on election day will lead to voter 

suppression. This measure will primarily affect working class voters, who will face 

hardship, inconvenience, and even professional or financial repercussions for 

choosing to take the time to vote in-person. Additionally, numerous studies (such as 

on www.uspis.gov) have shown mail-in ballots are secure, and states with mail-in 

ballots have consistently shown higher voter participation than states with in-person 

voting. We must maintain mail-in voting as the standard method in Oregon to ensure 

equity among all voting groups, since every Oregonian's vote matters.  


